Statement by the Delegation of Albania Monday, 29 February 2016.

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

Dear colleagues, 

At the outset, and as the previous speakers pointed out, I would like to share the same idea that the CEDAW Convention remains the most specific international human rights treaty for the promotion of equality between women and men. In this frame, we, members have obligations to take targeted and concrete measures to guarantee equality in all areas including in relation to the adoption of participatory and gender-sensitive disaster risk reduction and climate change policies, strategies and programs in every sector. 
The Government of Albania has permanently considered women’s rights as an integral part of human rights and, in this context, it has ratified the most significant international documents with the aim of setting the standards of gender equality in accordance with the requirements and recommendations contained in these documents thereof.   

Based on the recommendations as provided by the CEDAW Committee, the responsible Albanian institutions have conducted over the recent years a large awareness campaign in relation to dissemination and familiarization with the standards, which CEDAW defines. 

Meanwhile, Albanian society has become more sensitive to the increasing role of women in all spheres, especially in increasing their representation in the political decision of the public, and in all other spheres, talk more about family problems and denounced more gender-based violence including domestic violence. We are also working in drafting of the National Strategy for Gender Equality which includes the recommendations made by the Committee.
Gender equality legislation and more specifically that of “On gender equality in society”, and “On measures against domestic violence” is to meet all standards as stipulated by the Convention on the status of women and young women, EU directives and by other UN recommendations on gender equality.   

Albania will discuss the IV National Report on the implementation of the CEDAW Convention in July 2016, in an open constructive debate with members of the Committee of the Convention. The expertise for this important report aimed to provide an overview and analysis of the situation of Albanian women and girls regarding gender equality in the areas covered by the Convention, focusing also on future challenges to improve the status of women and girls. 

Dear President, 

CEDAW Convention is rightly valued as a Constitution for the rights of women and girls around the world, as well as a practical guide for everyday work of state and government structures for the advancement of women's rights.

Albania acknowledges that the gender equality constitutes an important consideration within international law and policy-making on climate change and disaster risk reduction, and we hope those current discussions will produce relevant recommendation to further improvements and reaching the required standards 

Thank you! 
